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From The Pastor’s Desk 

Liturgy, Reconciliation & Activities 

 
Sunday, May 1   SIXTH SUNDAY OF EASTER 

    8:00 a.m. Holy Mass—  Intentions of Mary Flusche & EM to Sick 
 8:30 a.m. Sunday Morning Food & Fellowship 
      9:00 a.m. CFF Ice Cream Social & Pizza Party 
9:15 /11:15 a.m.  Children’s Faith Formation /Adult Clusters 1, 2, 3 
      9:30 a.m.   Holy Mass—Barbara Cline 
 10:30 a.m. First Sunday Rosary   
 11:15 a.m. Adult Confirmation: Attend Mass f/b Rehearsal  
 11:30 a.m. Holy Mass—August Uribe  
 5:30 p.m. Holy Mass—Philomena Mattingly 
  
 
Monday, May 2   St. Athansaius 

      8:30 a.m. Communion Service 
 9:15 a.m. Monday Morning Scripture Study  
     9:30 a.m. Mothers Together in Christ    
 1:00 p.m. Memorial Service for Andrea Hubbard 
 7:00 p.m. Young Adults 
                    
Tuesday, May 3 Sts. Philip & James 

      8:30 a.m. Holy Mass—George Zelios 
 9:15 a.m. YAHAs Meeting        
 7:30 p.m.  K of C 1st General Meeting 
              
Wednesday, May 4   Bl. Marie-Léonie Paradis 

      8:30 a.m. Holy Mass—Lorena Olson 
 9:30 a.m. Legion of Mary 
      6:00 p.m. Confessions 
 6:00 p.m. Family Prayer Group 
      7:00 p.m. Art Committee Meeting Orientation 
  Outreach Commission Meeting  
    
Thursday, May 5 Bl. François de Laval 

       8:30 a.m. Holy Mass—Fred Lyons 
      7:30 p.m.  Choir Practice  
 
Friday, May 6 

      8:30 a.m. Holy Mass—Intentions of Kenneth Atang Pagnas 
      9:00 a.m. 1st Friday Exposition/Adoration 
 7:00 p.m. 1st Friday Exposition/Adoration   
         
Saturday, May 7 
      8:30 a.m. Holy Mass—Intentions of Chris Mancenido 
   11:00 a.m. Mother-Daughter Tea  
 3:30 p.m. Confessions 
 4:00 p.m. Choir Practice   
 5:30 p.m. Holy Mass—Phyllis Sherrell 
 
Sunday, May 8   SEVENTH SUNDAY OF EASTER—MOTHER’S DAY 
  ASCENSION OF THE LORD 
    8:00 a.m. Holy Mass—  Zeb Baird 
      9:30 a.m.   Holy Mass— Epifania Mendoza 
 11:30 a.m. Holy Mass—Nabiha Ghanayem  
 5:30 p.m. Holy Mass—Mother’s Day Novena 
  
 
 

  

Weekly Readings 

Sunday, May 1     Acts 15:1-2,22-29; Rv 21:10-14, 22-23;  
   Jn 14:23-29                                                                
Monday, May 2       Acts 16:11-15; Jn 15:26-16:4a           
Tuesday, May 3        1 Cor 15:1-8; Jn 14:6-14        
Wednesday, May 4  Acts 17:15, 22-18:1; Jn 16:12-15 
Thursday, May 5        Acts 18:1-8; Jn 16:16-20 
Friday, May 6              Acts 18:9-18; Jn 16:20-23  
Saturday,  May 7        Acts 18:23-28; Jn 16:23b-28 
Sunday, May 8           Acts 7:55-60; Rv 22:12-14, 16-17,20; 
    Jn 17:20-26                               

It must be an exciting thing to be remembered in a rich  
person’s will. Think how it would feel to discover that  
someone had written you in for a sizeable sum. At least for 
a little while, that has to be one of life’s most exhilarating 
experiences. It happens occasionally, but probably it is not 
going to happen to most of us. 
 
This, however, does not mean that we are left without  
legacy. Material wealth is only one form of inheritance, and 
is by no means the most significant. Our Gospel reading for 
today is, in a sense, the last will and testament of our Lord. 
It is the eve of his death. In less than 24 hours, he is going 
to die, and he knows it. In the face of that, this is what he 
said to his disciples: “My peace I give it to you.” That is our  
legacy; that is what he left to you and me. You know, of 
course, that he had very little to leave in terms of material 
possessions.  It would appear that one seamless robe was 
all of it, and the soldiers gambled for that while he died.  
But, material wealth pales into significance when we pause 
to appreciate the value of that which he did leave us –  
his peace. 
 
It was his strong faith. Revealed in everything he said and 
did was an unwavering faith in God. Through observation, 
experience, prayer, and study, he had come to believe that 
his Father was in control and could be trusted with  
everything, even a cross. We can have his peace, if we are 
willing to build his kind of faith. Scattered across our nation 
is a considerate amount of wealth that has never been 
claimed, simply because some heirs have never shown up 
to collect their inheritance. Don’t let that happen to you.  
On file in your name is a legacy of peace. There is no need 
to go through life troubled and afraid. His peace is ours.  
The conditions are proper priorities, a disciplined life, a 
clean heart, and a strong faith. 

Thank you for all your support of Father Joe and his family 
during this difficult time of the passing of his mother,  
Polina Dun Suk Lee.  
 
Please pray for the repose of her soul and continue to 
pray for Father Joe and the Lee family. 
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Sacramental Preparation Youth Ministry 

The Sanctuary Lamp will burn this week for the special 
intentions of our parish priests: Father Joe &  
Father Eugene.  
 
Flowers for our Lord’s Altar this week were donated  
for the special intentions Alban Ejiakony by  
Charity Ejiakony. 

Finance 

 

Weekend of Apr. 23/24 
       
Contributions (Online, Mail & Collections)  $20,723.40  
 

      Average Weekly Expenses              ($24,038.00) 
      Deficit               ($  3,314.52)  
 
      Balance in Future Fund  $35,210.71 
 

Thank you for your generous support of the parish,  
our diocese and the global Catholic Church.  
May God bless you!                             

Early Registration for the 2016/17 Faith Formation year, 
which includes sacramental preparation, is currently 
underway. If you wish to enroll your children for First  
Communion or Confirmation, please note that it is a  
two-year program for either sacrament. If your child  
attended Faith Formation here at Holy Spirit, and were  
considered first year, don’t forget to re-register! If a 
child attended another parish last year, a letter from the  
previous parish must be provided prior to enrollment in our 
sacramental preparation program. First Communion is  
celebrated in the 2

nd
 Grade (first year being 1

st
 Grade) and  

Confirmation in the 8
th
 Grade (first year being 7

th
 Grade), 

according to diocesan policy. Please feel free to contact 
Deborah Pearson, Devyn Buschow, Lisa Estrada or 
Lindee Greer in the Faith Formation Office, if you have 
any questions. 
 
And parents, just a gentle reminder that faith formation 
of your child/youth does not end with the reception of 
the Sacraments. Their faith is just beginning to become 
alive and active, as they continue to receive the weekly gift 
of the Eucharist and/or utilize the gifts of the Holy Spirit 
sealed at Confirmation. Let us continue, together, to do all 
we can to teach your children the wonder of our faith! 
 
Information and paperwork regarding infant Baptism (ages 6 
and under) may be directed to Lisa Estrada. Our next  
baptismal preparation class for parents and godparents is 
Saturday, June 11, 9:00 a.m.—12:30 p.m. 

Memorial Day Mass: will be May 30, 8:30 a.m. We will 
have a special reading of the names of those who have died 
in service to our country due to the wounds in action or MIA.  
If you would like your loved one remembered at this mass, 
please fill out a form that can be found on the table in the 
Narthex or in the Parish Office. 

Annual Baccalaureat Celebration: If you have a graduat-
ing high school or college senior and have not yet received 
an invitation to our Annual Baccalaureate celebration please 
Email devynbuschow@holyspiritcc.org!  Baccalaureate will 
be Saturday, May 22 so we can celebrate with your family!  
 
Quilt Raffle Tickets; Don’t forget to buy your quilt raffle 
tickets!  The raffle drawing is TODAY! Tickets are available 
at the front desk and are only $1 each or 6 for $5!  
Thank you to the Piecemakers for donating this beautiful 
quilt!  Proceeds go to help our Youth Ministry program. 
 
Tonight is the last day of Youth Ministry for the school 
year!  Join us for the end of year party!  Check out our 
website so you can see all the exciting things happening 
this summer!  

Lectors and Eucharistic Ministers:  
 
Please Email Deacon Paul:  
paulwood@swbell.net with your name, 
mass time preference and ministry 
position so that he can update our 

new Liturgical Ministry Scheduler software.  
 
We hope to finalize the database in May, so it can be 
used starting in June.  
 
Thank you to all who serve now and in the future! 

MOTHER’S DAY NOVENA: Mother’s Day is 
NEXT Sunday, May 8. Holy Spirit will offer a 
Mother’s Day  Novena Mass, for both living 
and deceased mothers May 8—16.   
 

Please use the Mother’s Day Mass   
remembrances envelope in your envelope 
packet. Please write the names clearly and 
indicate “living” or “deceased”.  Envelope can 
also be found on the round table in the Nar-

thex. Mass Requests should to be turned in by THIS Friday, 
May 6. 

Childcare Center Hours: We will be open for children 
ages 6 months - 5 years on Sunday mornings during the 
summer for both the 9:30 a.m. and 11:30 a.m. masses on a 
first-come, first-served basis. No reservations are required.  
But, space is limited. Please use entrance closest to the  
playground for access. Contact Sharon Bush, x19 for more 
information.    
 
Parish Playground Update: Many thanks to the Knights 
Helping Hands for their labor and time to assist with our 
playground.  We hope it will be open soon for play! 
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Children ages 3 years-old - 
6th Grade can be a part of the 
Faith Commander Adventure 
(aka Duck Dynasty)  Monday - 

Friday, June 20-24, 9:00 a.m. - 12:15 pm. Cost: $20/
child and includes all the week’s activities and a T-shirt.  
Pre-registration is required so pick up a Registration 
Form at the front desk in the Community Center. Due to the  
nature of our VBS format, late/walk-in registrations cannot 
be accepted. Last day to register is Sunday, June 12. 
 

If you’d like to be a VBS volunteer, grab a Volunteer 
Form! All teen volunteers must be in 7th Grade or older 
and will be taken on a first-come, first-serve basis;          
volunteer space is limited! All volunteers 18 and older must 
meet all diocesan Safe Environment requirements. Contact 
Deborah Pearson, x14, for the necessary paperwork.  
 

And we’re on the hunt for cool, fun barnyard or west-
ern decorating items, if you have any we could  borrow 
for the week or if you’d like to get rid of it! A cow, horse 
and/or some chickens would be super cool…and fake, not 
real! If you have something you’d be willing to share, or if 
you’d like to be part of the VBS Decorating Committee, 
please contact Deborah, x14. 

 

A very special Thank You to all the  
parishioners who participated in last  
weekend’s National Blue Sunday!  
We collected over $300 in pinwheel donations 
for the Dallas Child Advocacy Center and the 
blueberry muffins were a  huge hit!  

Don your fanciest hat, white gloves and feather 
boa and join us for our annual Mother & Daughter Tea 
THIS Saturday, May 7, 11:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m. in the Gym. 
Come and enjoy an afternoon of dress-up, light lunch and tea and fond  
memories. Cost: $10.00 per person and must be paid in advance. To ensure 
ample supplies, please RSVP and submit payment to Deborah Pearson 
no later than THIS Monday, May 2. Seating is limited to the first 225  
reservations so don’t delay in reserving your table for this event! 
 

ALSO, WE NEED YOUR HELP! We are in desperate need of volunteers 
to help serve the lovely ladies attending our tea. If you would like to  
volunteer, please contact Deborah, x14. We typically need 15 - 20  
volunteers to make a function this large work smoothly. Without the 
needed volunteers, we will be in jeopardy of cancelling our tea party… 

This Sunday, May 1, is our last formal day of Faith     
Formation for the 2015/16 year! The staff of Children’s 
Faith Formation would like to sincerely thank all the        
catechists who lovingly volunteer their time and talents to 
teach on Sunday mornings and the parents who diligently 
bring their children on Sunday mornings even when they 
don’t want to (especially on those days when it’s pouring 
rain).  Your continued support of our children’s ministry is so 
greatly appreciated!  
 

With that, let’s congratulate the following 26 children who 
had Perfect Attendance ALL YEAR!  9:15: Leonel &  
Odalys Arellano, Joshua Campos, Jose  Cervantes, 
Daniella Gutierrez, Alejandro & Sergio Juarez, Lanina & 
Leo Lampa, Laila Limones, Dylan & Gabriela Martinez, 
Analicia Miller and Ana Solis.  11:15:  Edwin Canelo, 
Iykenna & Nnenna Ejimadu, Osiel Hernandez, Michael, 
Valerie & Vanessa Menes, Diego Perez, Alexis & Ivan 
Serrano, and Alexis & Christopher Smith. Way to go!   
 

Additionally, there were 46 children who had Perfect  
Attendance for the second half of the year. In addition to the 
above, this includes: Britney Favela, Diego Calderon, 
Nelson Martinez, Ndu Obiolisa, Jaci Ramirez and Ryan 
Ye and Jonnie Emerson, Kiara Fajardo, Emily & Lily 
Fordan, Denise & Isaac Garcia, Melissa Gomez,  
Gabriela Hernandez, Cody Jasso, Adam Magdaleno, 
Caroline Poarch, Diego Roman, Madelyn & Jasmin  
Taylor, and Jonathan Torres. 
 

Early Registration for the 2016/17 Faith Formation year 
is now officially underway! You can pick up registration 
paperwork in this dining room THIS Sunday during Faith    
Formation or during the week, Monday-Thursday, 10:00 
a.m.—4 p.m. If you have any questions, please contact 
Deborah, Devyn or Lisa. Early Registration ends June 
30 at which time fees will go up. 
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Outreach Ministry 

Adult & Family Ministry Community Life Ministry 

For information about any of our Adult & Family Ministry programs, please Email: 
Richard Johnson: richardjohnson@holyspiritcc.org 

Veronica Houston: veronicahouston@holyspiritcc.org 

Sunday Morning Food and Fellowship 
 
Today:  Coffee & Donuts 
Join us for our final Food & Fellowship for this school year!   
 
Thank you to all our volunteers and groups who helped  
provide this wonderful ministry to our parish family all year.  
See you in the Fall! 
 
 
 

 
 
Annual Parish Golf Tournament 
Our Annual Parish Golf Tournament will be Saturday,  
May 14.  Registration forms & sign-ups are available after 
mass today outside the community center. See today’s  
bulletin insert for more information.  
 

Annual Parish Picnic (Pentecost Sunday) 
Our Annual Parish Picnic will be Sunday, May 15.  
See today’s bulletin insert for more information.  
Volunteer sign-up sheets are available in the Narthex.  
Help us make this a wonderful day of celebrating. 
 

Hawaiian Falls Day 
Save the Date!  Our 2

nd
 Annual Holy Spirit Day at Hawaiian 

Falls will be Saturday, July 30.  More info to come on  
purchasing tickets. 

 òYAHAsó (Young at Heart Adults)   

Tuesday, May 3 

Following the 8:30 a.m. daily Mass.  

In the Dining Room. All are Welcome! 

Come enjoy the Coffee, Doughnuts and Fellowship. 

FQĄPėLROėI>PQėLKBėė?BCLOBėPRJJBOė?OB>H! 

April 30-May 1: Married Couples. Would you like to  
relive the excitement, romance and passion from your  
honeymoon? Rekindle that spark on a Worldwide Marriage 
Encounter Weekend. Upcoming dates: June 10-12. Dates 
fill fast. To apply, visit our website at: http://www.dfwme.org/
apply. For more information Email: apply@dfwme.org 
or call (469)-444-0904.  Para mas informacion de Encuentro 
Matrimonial en Espanol, escriba a emmdfw@gmail.com o 
visite http://www.seccion15.org/. 

For Those Seeking 
Annulments  

 

The annulment process 
through the Catholic Church 
is best explained in person by 
trained procurator advocates. 
Procurator advocates are 

trained by the Diocese of Dallas Tribunal and are appointed 
by the Bishop of Dallas. They are bound to confidentiality 
when working with a client. 
 

However, some information packets are available from our 
Adult & Family Ministry Office that give an overview of the 
process, if you wish to know more about it  prior to meeting 
with one of our trained procurator advocates.   
 

If you are interested in knowing more about what is 
involved in annulment process, please contact Veronica 
Houston, x26.  
 

Please note that divorces must be final prior to beginning 
an annulment process. There are a number of 
documents that are required in order to process an 
annulment. The procurator advocate will go over that list 
with you. 
 

If you wish to have a procurator advocate assigned to you 
that is not connected to Holy Spirit, please contact the 
Diocese of Dallas Tribunal. 
 
Visit www.cathdal.org for information about the annulment 
process under the Office of the Tribunal.  

First Sunday Rosary for the end to abortion is TODAY at 
10:30 a.m. in the church. 
 
Acts of Mercy: For the month of April our parishioners  
have performed 16 Acts of Mercy. Have you taken care of a 
sick neighbor, friend or relative? Maybe you’ve helped serve 
one of the funeral luncheons we’ve been having here at  
Holy Spirit lately? Perhaps you’ve given a ride to church or 
the doctor to someone who cannot drive. There are so 
many ways we can help others. Write down your good 
deeds on a slip of paper and put them in the box in the  
Narthex labeled Acts of Mercy. Each month we will count 
the acts of mercy completed and post that number in the 
bulletin. 
 

 Our Prayer Chain is Looking for Volunteers. Would you 

like to make a difference in someone’s life? Maybe, like 

most of us, you are very busy and would like to volunteer in 

a ministry but feel like you just can’t squeeze one more 

thing into your schedule. Prayer is powerful! It takes just a 

few minutes to pray for the needs of others. All you need is 

a working Email address. If you’re interested in this powerful 

ministry send your Email address to  

holyspiritemprach@yahoo.com. 

http://www.dfwme.org/apply
http://www.dfwme.org/apply
mailto:apply@dfwme.org
http://us.mc814.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=emmdfw@gmail.com
http://www.seccion15.org/
http://www.cathdal.org
mailto:holyspiritemprach@yahoo.com

